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                                       12 June 2019  

From the  

 

Dear Parents 

Well the winter weather is well and truly here and with it so is the common cold and other 
nasty viruses. Whilst we all need to soldier on through illness, if your child is unwell to the 
point where there is a likelihood they will pass illnesses on to other children, please ensure you 
keep them home to recover so that when they are at school they are best able to learn. Hope-
fully the winter nasties will be out of everyoneôs systems in the next few weeks! 

I recently advised that Mrs Emanuela Fragapane will be taking on the Acting Assistant Principal 
position in Vanessa Alanizôs absence. In order to facilitate this Mrs Thea Hurba has agreed to 
increase her hours to cover part of Emanuelaôs previous role of education support. I thank 
Thea for taking on the extra days to support this change in our school. 

On 24 and 25 June, we will be having our Parent Teacher Interviews that will take 
place in the school hall. The interviews will be for students in Year 1-6 as both Kin-
dergarten and Pre Primary teachers conducted interviews last term. This year the 
booking process will be undertaken online through the PTO portal. In the next few 
days, an information sheet will be sent home to families with instructions of how to 
book in using the portal. As this is the first time we are using this system, assis-
tance will be provided next week for any families who are finding the booking pro-
cess difficult. Most schools use this system and it is a simple and effective way of 
managing parent teacher interviews. 

Last week the school was audited to ensure it meets registration standards. This year the audit 
is being undertaken in a different way and Sacred Heart was one of the first schools to be au-
dited. The results of the audit and any recommendations will be forthcoming in the next few 
weeks. The feedback during the process was largely positive. 

This Friday the P&F Music Quiz event is taking place. Tickets are selling fast but there are 
some limited places available. Please make a booking online for a table prior to the cut-off this 
Thursday. This is one of the P&Fôs main fundraisers and all monies raised go to supporting the 
students at our school. Iôm sure it will be a fantastic evening. 

I am currently undertaking interviews for Kindergarten in 2020. Please ensure that if you are 
an existing family you have completed enrolment forms for siblings.  

This weekôs Parenting Ideas is about creating healthy digital habits in children. Technology is 
something that we can only shelter children from for so long and it is incumbent upon us as 
parents to help children develop positive and healthy digital habits. I hope you will find the 
article helpful. 

 

God Bless                                                                                                

 

 

Stephen Gibbs 
Principal 
 



Food for Thought 

ΨIf it is never our fault we cannot take responsibility for it. If we cannot take responsibility for it, we 

will always be its victim.ô 

     ~ Richard Bach 

óFew things can help an individual more than to place re-
sponsibility on him, and to let him know that you trust 
him.ô 

    ~ Booker T Washington 

Creating healthy digital habits in kids 

Surveys have consistently shown that children have been exposed to rising 
amounts of screen time in recent years, as well as parents struggling to manage 
the moods and time demands of children and young people. 

As kids spend increasing amounts of time tethered to a digital device, it makes sense that the time they are 
online, is time well spent. As parents we're often concerned about the connections children and young people are 
making and the subsequent impact on their wellbeing. We're often concerned about the content they're consum-
ing, and how helpful, relevant and safe it is for them. Rightfully, there's concern that the time spent 
online,  scrolling, searching and swiping, may well be time better spent on other pursuits. 

Obviously, these digital devices wonôt be going anywhere fast. So, we need to look at how we remain in control of 
our screen use, and ensure the time we're investing online is adding something helpful, positive and meaningful 
to our lives. 

Here are a few tips to help you be more intentional with your scrolling. Being mindful of how time spent on devic-
es, is certainly not just reserved for young people. 

Encourage creation not just consumption 

Here's a simple question. Are you more of a consumer or creator when you're online? When you spend your 
online time in creative mode such as making things, creating own videos, editing photos, writing blogs, coding a 
video game or composing a song you are getting something tangible in return for the time spent on a screen. You 
are achieving and creating something, rather than simply consuming the content made by others, which is gener-
ally far more satisfying as a user. 

Look at who you are following  

Consider the real purpose of the people on your feeds.  Are you following celebrities you can never relate to, com-
panies you would never buy from, or people who bring you down rather than teach or inspire you? Ideally, you'll 
follow people and companies that you can connect with and add positively to your life. 

So what about your child? If they have a passion for something, help them find suitable people to follow. For in-
stance, if they love space, search for NASA and related accounts. If they love photography, help them find great 
photographers sharing their work online. When they're following people that teach, inspire and ignite their pas-
sions, they're less likely to spend valuable time with energy zappers. 

Do a digital declutter 

We all have so many apps on our devices and many are just clutter that we used once and no longer visit or donôt 
add anything constructive to our day. Maybe you could try deleting all the apps on your phone and only put those 
back that you need to make your day easier, or that offer you something positive. This forces us to look at the 
real benefits, or not, of the apps and thus the time we are spending online. Could there be better games for your 
kids to play? Are there better videos for them to watch than the ones that the YouTube algorithm believes they 
want to see? 

Role model good practices 

Most kids learn much more from what they see and experience, rather than from what they are told. As a parent 
be sure to be intentional with your screentime.  Do you: 

 Å Follow people that support you, challenge you in helpful ways or inspire and lift you up? 



 Å Interact in positive ways? 

 Å Give people your attention rather than scroll whilst others are talking to you? 

 Å Put your digital devices away in order to fit all the other important things into your day? 

Setting your kids up with good online habits will help make these practises the norm. If you donôt want your 
children falling prey to the harmful and unhelpful experiences online, you need to be sure that they are focus-
ing on positive and helpful screentime pursuits. 

Be intentional with your scrolling, and you'll ensure you're getting a much greater return on your online invest-
ment. 

 

  

UPDATE/CHECK EMAIL ADDRESSES 

Most communications from the school come via EMAIL and it is vital that email addresses are current.   A 

simple way for us to check, is  for MUM and DAD to email us on the address below 

admin@shthorn.wa.edu.au  

with the title TEST and just include PARENTS NAME AND CHILDS NAME IN THE EMAIL because some par-

ents have a different name to the child.   We are then able to accurately see your email address, and you 

are not required to complete a slip.   

Every family will have received a letter regarding the online appointment booking process with unique pin 

numbers attached.   Please keep those in a special place and follow the process for booking an online ap-

pointment.    

 

 

 

 

 

Online Appointments 

CROSS COUNTRY INFORMATION  

Weather permitting, the Cross Country Carnival will be held tomorrow 13 
June.  It will take place here at school.   It will run from  

¶ 8.45amðYears 1 & 2  

¶ 9.30amðYears 3 & 4  

¶ 11.00amðYears 5 & 6  

ALL STUDENTS MUST WEAR THEIR HOUSE SPORTS UNIFORM  
and have a HAT.    

For duty of care reasons and the smooth running of all events, NO child will be permitted to sit with their 
parents.   PLEASE ENSURE THAT YOUR CHILD/REN HAVE ANY MEDICATION THEY MAY REQUIRE            
eg.  VENTOLIN PUFFER.   

POSTPONED UNTIL MONDAY 17 JUNE 

https://bookings.parentteacheronline.com.au/Logon2.aspx?ReturnUrl=%2fdefault.aspx%3fschool%3dtcpus&school=tcpus
https://bookings.parentteacheronline.com.au/Logon2.aspx?ReturnUrl=%2fdefault.aspx%3fschool%3dtcpus&school=tcpus


We are pleased to have the RAINBOWS Programme once again at 

Sacred Heart this year.  RAINBOWS offers children from families who 

have experienced a major loss, either through the separation/divorce 

of parents, through the death or illness of a family member, or who 

have experienced any other major family transition, the opportunity to meet in a weekly support group of 3 

- 5 students over a period of 12 weeks. 

It has been found that when something significant happens in a family, the entire family is affected.  If a par-

ent dies or divorce occurs, not only do the parents grieve but the children do too.  Due to their age and short 

life experience, children find it difficult to verbalise their feelings. 

If you feel that your child(ren) may benefit from the programme, fill in the consent form available from Mrs 

Hall in the school office.  Consent forms need to be signed by a parent before the child is eligible to participate 

in the programme.  Please return signed consent forms to the school office by Wednesday 3 July 2019. 

The sessions will be held at school during school time, with a trained adult working with each group. Our 

trained staff this year are Reita Wingard and myself as the co-ordinator at our school.  If you have any queries 

or concerns, please ring the school office on 9251 3000. 

Vanessa Alaniz 

Assistant Principal and Rainbows Coordinator 

 

SORRY DAY CELEBRATION AT  

SACRED HEART  

In November 1986, Pope John Paul II, visited Australia.  The Pope 
gave homilies and talks all over Australia.  When he spoke at Alice 
Springs he told the assembly, predominantly made up of Aboriginal 
and Torres Strait Islanders, that the church herself in Australia will not 
be fully the church that Jesus wants her to be until we all have made 
our contribution to her life and until that contribution has been joyfully 
received by others. 

The Sacred Heart community joined together in a liturgy on Friday 7 
June to commemorate Sorry Day.  With Mrs Higgins assistance, chil-
dren laid fabric made of the colours of the Aboriginal flag in honour of 
Aboriginal Australians and Torres Strait Islanders, lit a candle in 
memory of Aboriginal ancestors who have lived in Australia for thou-
sands of years and placed a Hibiscus on the cloth showing support and 
respect for the Stolen Generation. 

 

Our Year 6 children led us in prayer and reminded us to stay commit-
ted and enthusiastic in working for justice 
and reconciliation. 



Do you have any old or unused tools lying around at 
home????   They would greatly appreciate them if 
you would like to donate to Pre-Primary for all the 
prospective builders there.       

TINKERING CLUB  FOR TECHNOLOGY  

Some of our students really like to have fun taking apart and putting to-
gether OLD technology.   So if you have any equipment at home that fits 
that criteria, there is a special box in the front office that you can leave it 
in.   

Many thanks  

HEALTH CARE CARDS 

Parents currently holding a Health Care Card or Pensioner Card and receiving a discount on 

their school fees, are reminded that it is their responsibility to provide to the school office a 

copy of their current card.  It has come to our attention that a number of cards have recently 

expired.  Unfortunately if the school is not provided with a copy of the new card, discounts will 

cease and an adjustment will be made to the school fees.        Mrs De Goojier 

 

       Life Link Day 2019 
On 5 June 2019, Charlotte, Noah, Kalais and Vivian went to the Life 
Link opening day at Newman College. When we got there we were 
greeted by more than twelve students.  After we were greeted, a wom-
an came and gave us badges that 
had our name on it and school. 

We watched a Liturgical Dance 
called AMAZING after the Archbish-
op talked to us about the poor peo-
ple and people in need. After that 
we watched a video about what 
Pope Francis said to all the Archbish-
ops around the world.  

 

It was really fun and we all learnt a lot. We 
also met a lot of people there, including 
some old teachers that used to teach at Sa-
cred Heart Primary School. After the speech, 
we went to get some food and some orange 

juice. I personally think that the next Year 6ôs will love it.     

 

BY NOAH, CHARLOTTE, VIVIAN AND KALAIS 


